                                                        ANNUAL MEETING
                       INDIANWOOD IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION
                                             October 26, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Dennis Diener.  All of the approximately 40 people in attendance introduced themselves.  Mary Chayka-Crawford then conducted the election of officers and directors for 2018.  Since there were no contested positions, Tom Wrobel moved that the board be elected by acclimation.  Bill Colvett seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously. The officers include Jim Skiba as President, John Reimann as Vice-President, Marilyn Anderson as Secretary, and Nancy Wrobel as Treasurer.  Board members include: Kristen Calvert, Skip Follis, Myke Hawkins, Candy Lytle, Todd Rachel, Betty Smolarek, and Jim Westcott.  Immediate Past President Dennis Diener will be an ex-officio member of the board for the next two years.
APROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes of the 2016 annual meeting were accepted as written.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  As of 10/18 we had an income of $15,002.78 and expenses of $11,566.79, for a net income of $3,435.99.  The bank balance in checking and savings was $11,890.57.  Since then there have been additional expenses of $2,478 for printing the newsletter and maintenance of the common areas.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ECOLOGY:  Ken Griesbeck spoke about the various types of aquatic weeds, their presence in the lake, and how water temperature affects their growth. Eight treatments were done this year, two more than last year.  He has sent in water samples for testing, but the results are not back yet.  Bill Colvett would like to see a more proactive approach to the lake.  Jon Moses spoke about galvanic erosion on his pontoons.  Several others have had the same problem, but no cause has been established.  Jim Skiba gave a report on dredging.  The Lake Board and the DEQ have approved it.  However core samples that were taken showed the presence of heavy metals.  Therefore the soil removed cannot be put back into the lake.  An alternate disposal site must be found, effectively doubling the cost of the project. Todd Rachel is looking into possible state funding.  At this point the undertaking is on hold.
BUILDING:  There were no construction plans submitted this year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]GROUNDS AND MAINTENANCE:  According to Skip Follis, part of our dues money was used for tree trimming, mowing and new sand at the beach. Goose Busters found several nests this spring, and shook the eggs to arrest fetal development. They then captured approximately 50 geese during the Goose Relocation project.  Skip is trying to find a product to put on the rafts to discourage the ducks and geese from perching there.
NEWSLETTER:  This year Jim Westcott sent out newsletters in early spring, summer and fall. In the future copies may be made available via the internet for those interested.  The new directory is now available to all dues paying association members.  It will be distributed with the invitations to the annual Christmas Party.
SOCIAL ACTIVITIES:  Candy Lytle told about the activities held thus far this year:  an Easter Egg Hunt, a progressive dinner party, two boat tie-ups and kayak races and hot dogs at the beach.  The Christmas Party will be at Indianwood on December 8th.
WELCOMING: Several new families were visited this year:  Deb and Larry Sak of 980 Indianwood, Linda and Dave Scibor of 861 Abseguami, Edward Bretzlaff and Kaarin Averill of 1033 Abseguami, Tom and Sue Kowalski of 994 Abseguami, Kevin and Karen Thomas of 1050 Seneca, David and Mary Dean of 1450 Indianwood, Pete and Wendy Mikula of 996 Indianwood, Stephanie Beck of 1094 Abseguami and Uwe and Karin Hartnagel of 930 Abseguami
FACEBOOK:  The association has a closed group under the name “Indianwood Improvement Association”.  It now has 98 members according to Kristen Calvert.
COMMENTS FROM THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:
Sara Bardelski complained about a neighbor who is storing a recreational vehicle on his property.  Char Follis has contacted him twice and will do so again.  The protocol that should be followed by the board when complaints are received was then discussed at length, and a procedure for handling such objections will be decided upon at the next board meeting.
Dennis Diener thanked retiring board members Dennis Ringwelski and Volker Plehn.  Phil Calvert then thanked the board members for all their hard work this past year.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20.
                                                             
                                                                     Respectfully Submitted,
                                                                     Marilyn Anderson, Secretary



